

One Park Place, Suite 102 | Albany, New York 12205 (518) 453-0850 | (518) 453-0856, fax | www.cdrpc.org

2015 Officers

Chair Gary Hughes

Vice Chair Lucille McKnight

Secretary Judy Breselor

Treasurer Jason Kemper

Members

Albany County
Willard A. Bruce
Lucille M. McKnight
Michael Morelli
Kristin Swinton
Michael B. Whalen, Jr.

Rensselaer County
Judy H. Breselor
Stan Brownell
James D. Shaughnessy
Michael Stammel

Jacqueline Stellone

Saratoga County

Fred Acunto Philip Barrett Jason Kemper John Murray Paul Sausville

Schenectady County

B. Donald Ackerman Gary Hughes Joe Landry Matthew Martin Barbara Mauro

Staff
Executive Director
Rocco Ferraro, AICP

Program Manager/GIS Todd M. Fabozzi

Environmental Planner Martin R. Daley

Economic Planner/ Project Manager Sean M. Maguire, AICP

Assistant Planner Daniel M. Harp, Jr.

Financial Officer Timothy M. Canty

Office Manager Donna M. Reinhart

Planning Intern Kimberly Moshier

## **MEMORANDUM**

To:

Mike Franchini, Executive Director, CDTC

From:

Rocky Ferraro, Executive Director

Date:

October 26, 2015

Re:

Proposed 2015-16 PL Budget Amendment

The Capital District Regional Planning Commission is requesting an amendment to the 2015-16 PL Budget to permit up to \$35,000 to be expended under the contractual line item. An equal sum will be subtracted from the Direct Labor, Fringe Charges, and Indirect Charges Category resulting in no net change to the budget.

The purpose for the requested budget amendment is to hire a consultant, Fountains Spatial, Inc., to develop an interactive Web based GIS application for the display and analysis of Census and other related data. The contract is an outgrowth of a meeting with representatives from the County Planning Departments, CDTC, and CDTA, to discuss options that CDRPC might pursue related to online mapping applications. The consensus of the group was that the region would benefit from a public-facing internet-accessible mapping application, which allowed for the interactive selection and portrayal Census data.

I appreciate your attention to this matter. Please let me know if you need any additional information from me regarding the proposed budget amendment.